MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA



On motion of Supervisor Tavaglione, seconded by Supervisor Benoit, and duly carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 19, 2012, be adjourned in memory of Frank Hall, a prominent resident and former Mayor and Councilman for the City of Norco who will always be remembered for his love of horses and equestrian lifestyle.

Graduating from Newport Harbor High School and Orange Coast College, Frank was employed by the County of Orange from 1959 to 1995 in the General Services and Environmental Management agencies and served eight years in the U.S. Naval Air Reserve as flight crew on anti-submarine aircraft from 1961 to 1969. After moving to Norco from Newport Beach in 1975 when he married his wife Sharon and adopted her three sons, Steve, Bill, and Bob, Frank became an integral part of the community. Belonging to several equestrian organizations, he was a life member and National President of Equestrian Trails, Inc. from 1967 to 1970, life member and State President of the California State Horsemen's Association from 1973 to 1974, and the last "living member" of those who "pushed" for Equestrian Trails, Inc. to take over and continue the annual six-day Death Valley Trail Ride.

After retiring from the County of Orange, he became involved in Norco City government, serving as City Councilman for three four-year terms from 1997 through 2009 and serving as Mayor three times. During his service, he was appointed to several commissions including the Military Affairs Committee which was successful in retaining the Naval Surface Warfare Center (NSWC) in Norco. At the time of his death, he was an active member of Riverside County Trails Committee, RDA Oversight Board, and numerous clubs including the Norco Lions Club, RURAL (Residents of Norco Urging Protection of Rural and Animal Keeping Lifestyle), American Legion Post 328, Norco Historical Society, Saddle Sore Riders, Corona-Norco YMCA, and Norco Senior Citizens and Pet Relief Fund. He was also a member of the Death Valley 49er's Association and "founding member" and "Trailblazer member" of the Autry Museum of Western Heritage.

Frank was a devoted husband, father, grandfather, great-grandfather, brother, and friend whose memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him. He will be dearly missed.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside. IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Frank Hall.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on June 19, 2012 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 19, 2012

Kecia Harper-Ihem, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Moched Heim Deputy

AGENDA NO.

ATTACHMENTS FILED WITH CLERK OF THE BOARD